Covering Document to information published following the ceiling collapse at the Apollo

Theatre

All information sheets and reports published following the outcome investigation into the partial
collapse of the Apollo Theatre ceiling need to be read in conjunction with one another. Please be

aware that redactions have been made to the reports. These redactions are as stated or as marked

out in grey.

Westminster City Council Report

The following factual corrections need to be applied when reading the information published from
The Partial Collapse of the ceiling at the Apollo Theatre on 19" December 2013 published by
Westminster City Council, Health and Safety Team.

Sections

1.1 Factual correction Replace September 2005 with
March 2006.

14 Clarification Nimax and its contractors were
involved in the design and
construction of the safety

platform.

8.2 Clarification The fundamental rethinking

applies across the whole of the
theatre industry across the UK.




